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Minutes of a meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held at 7.00pm on Monday 24th August 2015 
in the Community Room, Cannington Village Hall

Present: 

Members: Alan Beasley, Brian Stother, Alex Bullock (Chair), Lisa Bullock (Minute Taker), Steve Dart, 
Sarah Jansons, Joan Salmon, Rob Morgan
Apologies

None
Minutes of meetings held on 27th July 2015
Following corrections being made the minutes were agreed. 
Matters arising (not on the agenda)

The Chairman confirmed that he had written to Dave Popham about his attendance to the meetings and how this effects the quorum and makes it more difficult to achieve when members are away.  No response was received.  

Action – Chairman should write to Dave to thank him for the work he has undertaken to date and inform him that if we did not hear from him following previous e-mails that the Group would be forced to consider further actions in discussions with the Parish Council.
The Chairman met with the Chairman of Cannington Parish Council.  Alex provided feedback on this meeting to the group. The main one being that the PC are concerned with regards to the outputs of the CNP group and he asked about timescales.  It was agreed that these could be provided once Mandy had received the data we are producing, of which time we could ask her to provide details of the timescales for the next steps in the process.  
The Chairman of the PC offered any help he could give to the group and he supports and is very enthused by this project.

The group discussed the way they had been working over the last 12 months.  With the principle that the work undertaken will protect the village boundary and this is the basis of the work we are proceeding with any changes to the VDB is very important to CNP.  

It was agreed unanimously that any changes to the VDB is significant to CNP

It should be noted that the work undertaken is based on the existing boundary and our consultations have endorsed CNP steering groups approach.  Evidence suggests that VDB endorses our NP.

Review of Work Schedules

The group looked at the topics worked on by Brian and Alex.  The following comments were made:

Housing 

· Change third bullet from ’10-15’ to ‘10’.
· Change fifth bullet from ‘centrally’ to ‘VDB’

· Does the proposal enhance connectivity within the village.  Pedestrian permeability through the village in particular to the village centre.

· Delete the 10th bullet and replace with ‘Affordable housing should be pepper potted throughout.  Action – Brian or Alex to ask Planning Aid the criteria for affordable housing and can we set it. 
· CNP supports energy efficient developments.

Action – Brian or Alex to ask SDC if they have or are likely to have a policy on self-building.  Do they hold a list of people wanting to undertake a self-build?
The affordable housing seminar on the 2/9/15 will be attended by Alan.

Transport
· Add enhanced parking provision to point 1. 
Action – All documents should be amended and returned to Alex who will provide to Mandy. 

Budget update 
Nothing to report. 
Report to Parish Council

Nothing to report (no parish council meeting).
Any Other Business

None.
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 14th September 2015 at 7:30pm
The meeting closed at 8:50pm
Signed……………………………………… Date………………………                 
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